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P a s t o r L a l b o i ’ s 
c h i l d r e n i n W e s t 
Bengal are seen in the 
photo at right.  He 
sends his thanks to all 
of our sponsors and 
friends for their great 
concern and  financial 
support which enables 
him to care for their 
physical, spiritual and 
educational needs. With 

the money we sent him 
for Christmas, he has 
purchased three desks, 
t w o b e d s a n d t w o 
mat t resses fo r the 
children. A new dining 
room table is being 
ordered as well. They  
enjoyed their Christmas 
break and are starting 
the new year on a 
positive note.  

Our boys in Haiti joined together with 
the children of Pastor Lesly Bertrand’s 
Assembly of Grace Church for a 
special Christmas party.  The photo 
above shows some of the children 
enjoying the festivities.

Praise and Prayer Requests

1. Fundraising goals for both Christmas and Education Funds 
were met and surpassed.  Beds, mattresses, tables, blankets 
and clothing were purchased for the children.

2. Pastor Janga has requested funds to purchase six desks/
chairs ($50 each), and six wardrobes ($160 each) to store 
the boys’  clothes.  

3. We are anticipating a total number of 15 college students 
during the 2020/2021 school year.  Cost per student for the 
entire school year is $600.  Total needed is  $9000.

4. The two children (shown at left) are from the Bethel 
Children’s Home.  Their sponsors are unable to financially 
support them in 2020.  If you are interested in sponsoring 
one or both of these children, please call or email us.  Thank 
you!

Did you know?…


You can send a monetary gift 

for your sponsor child’s 

birthday? HFC recommends a 
gift of $15 per child, which 

can be given at any time 

throughout the year.  

The Bethel well is working! 

They found water at a depth 
of 180 ft, so they dug down to 

250 ft.  They are getting 

plenty of clean water.  A 

water container is currently 
being constructed. Photos will 

be posted in the HFC      

Spring Newsletter.  

Bethel Well Update
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On Friday, December 20th, the children from the Sanga Muon 
Orphanage (SMI) were invited by Mrs. Najma Heptilla, the 
Governor of Manipur State, to visit her residential compound, ‘The 
Raj Bhawan’ in Imphal, to celebrate Advance Christmas along with 
her staff and a few Kuki Women’s Union members.  It was a great 
opportunity for the children.  They enjoyed the games and 
entertainment in the Raj Bhawan.  The Governor is shown above, 
posing for a picture with the children.  Below, the kids take a 
moment from the fun for a photo op in front of a giant sliding board 
on the compound.  
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